## Minutes of Lost Lake Sewer Committee February 19, 2009

Present: Tom Doyle, Carol Quinn, Angela Garger, and Jean Wright

## **Old Business**

- 1) Meeting minutes for 12/18 and 1/15 were reviewed and approved.
- 2) The Board of Health presentation went well. The meeting was well attended.
- 3) The Lost Lake Sewer Committee, (LLSC), attended a Board of Selectman Meeting to ask for their support at town meeting for two warrant articles.
- 4) The LLSC also attended a Conservation Committee Meeting to ask for their support at town meeting. They wrote a letter of support and the LLSC will return for formal approval for the articles once they are on the town meeting warrant for April.
- 5) Angela spoke with the Groton Lakes Association. (GLA), about the progress of the LLSC and the warrant articles that are proposed for the April town meeting.

## New Business

\*Warrant articles were submitted to the town manager by Bob Rafferty

## **Action Items**

- 1. Jean will contact the Merrimack watershed to see what information they might have regarding sewer systems on lakes. Specifically what regulations might exist with regards to lakes and whether any grants would be available for initiatives in the Merrimack watershed? On going.
- 2. Angela will try to contact the Great Pond Management Advisory Committee to find out about funding sources. On going.
- 3. Prepare for town meeting in April. On going.
- 4. Tom will follow up with the Board of Selectman about the status of the warrant articles.
- 5. Carol will follow up with Barbara at the Conservation Committee about forwarding their letter of support to Tom.
- 6. Hold an information meeting at the Fire Station in March for residents of the Lost Lake Area.
- 7. Place ads in local newspapers with information about the project and the warrant articles.